


performed by departments and divisions other than the Comptroller’s Payroll Administration Division 

staff is outside the scope of this review.  

 

Procedures for this report were conducted for the time frame of June through December 2012. The 

review utilized reports and documents from the City’s Human Resources Management System (HRMS). 

 

The auditor tested payroll controls by performing tests of details. The auditor also re-performed the 

reconciliation of payroll. From the 2012 Master Payroll Checklist used by the Payroll Administration 

Division to process payroll each pay period, the auditor translated the checklist into process flow charts. 

The process flow charts were used to identify the controls in the Payroll Process. The process flow 

charts are attached to this letter. 

 

The objectives of the review were to: 

 

 Evaluate the adequacy of control procedures for processing and monitoring payroll transactions. 

 Evaluate the adequacy of controls for software programs used to process payroll. 

Organizational and Fiscal Impact 

The Payroll Administration Division of the Office of Comptroller’s Office ensures that all City of 

Milwaukee employees’ paychecks are accurate based on union agreements, Federal income tax laws, 

Wisconsin income tax laws, and City policy every two weeks, and issuing W-2’s. 

 

The Payroll Administration Division uses two software programs to process payroll – CityTime, the 

City’s time recording program is a software program that was developed internally by DPW, and the 

City’s Human Resource Management System, which is a PeopleSoft program (HRMS).  The 

Department of Employee Relations sets up new employees, enters pay rates, and makes changes to 

employee status in HRMS. The Payroll Administration Division also uses HRMS to process payroll and 

create paychecks.    The Payroll Administration Division verifies the accuracy and validity of payroll 

records. 

Conclusions and Recommendations 

Payroll controls provide management with assurance that paychecks are accurate, and that transactions 

are processed and recorded properly. Appropriate controls ensure that payroll is processed accurately 

and completely. 

 

The Payroll Administration Division has many controls in place to ensure accuracy of the processing of 

paychecks.  A detailed flowchart of the process and controls are included with this letter.  The review 

found that there are minor improvements that can be made in the design and implementation of controls 

throughout payroll processing. This review makes two recommendations to improve controls.  

 

At each step in processing payroll, reports are run by payroll staff and reviewed by management.  The 

loading of special pay files (sub process A) is the first process in payroll processing and is only 

performed once. During this process, the Daily Time Edit is run and reviewed for errors. The error 

correction process (sub process B) is performed many times and at different intervals during payroll 

processing. During this process, the Error Message and Payroll Summary Reports are run and reviewed 

for errors. The FLSA (Fair Labor Standards Act) process (sub process C) calculates overtime. During 






























